
Oberpfraundorf, Germany June 2018

Dear faithful family and friends,

Philippians 1,6 Being confident of this very thing, that he which hath 
begun a good work in you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ.

The last few months have 
been so full of the Lord’s 
goodness that it is hard to 
know where to start. We have 
been so blessed to see 
prayers being so specifically 
answered. The young man I 
mentioned in our last letter 
was baptized in May and we 
are continuing to disciple him 
in the Word of God. I also 
mentioned in our last letter 
that a young family had started coming to the church. The wife is a 
believer and we had been praying for several months for her husband to 
be saved. This spring I was able to lead him to Christ and it has been a 

great blessing to see him growing as 
we hold our weekly Bible studies. We 
have stayed very busy with our one on 
one discipleships and counseling, but 
God has given strength and we are 
beginning to see some real fruit in the 
ministry here. Our young adult group is 
starting to come together and I have 
been meeting with and witnessing to a 
young man attending who is very close 
to trusting Christ. There are at least 
two others with whom I am regular 
sharing the Gospel and I have been so 
thrilled to see God working in their 
hearts. We would ask you to pray very 
specifically that the Lord would allow 
us to be wise with our time and to see 
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where we can best invest 
ourselves in the ministry here. We 
are also beginning to plan for our 
furlough next year. We would like 
to be back at the beginning of 
May. Our daughter Bethany will 
be graduating from PCC and we 
will begin our time in the US 
there. Levi, our youngest, will be 
graduating from the German 
school system and Lord willing 
will be able to attend the 12th 
grade in our church’s school in 
Birmingham, Alabama. We need much wisdom in filling the holes here in 
the church - and the Lord’s leadership and guidance for after we return. I 
will be contacting our supporters in the next few months as we start 
planning for our visit.

Serving our Lord in Bavaria 

Keith and Julia Klaus and Family  

Bonus question for a digital prize::  
Was ist dein Lieblingsbibelvers? 

Email me your answer at: pastorklaus@googlemail.com 

Want more content? Sign up for the E-mail Newsletter at 
www.klaustria.com

Home:     Triftstrasse 34 
       93164 Laaber, Germany 

Sent by:  Mountain View Baptist Church 
      5568 Chalkville Mountain Rd. 
      Birmingham, AL 35235 

Mission Agency: World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions
   P.O. Box 725 
   Kings Mountain, NC 28086
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